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The end of last century was not only the beginning of a new century but it marked also
many fundamental changes in physics, art, literature or in society. Classical
mechanics, since Isaac Newton the driving force for many innovations, got in 1904 a
powerful brother when Max Planck discovered the quant, which was the start of a new
era in physics. The industrialisation already initiated some decades earlier, became
a dominant factor in society and the artists in Berlin, Paris, London and Amsterdam
shocked the world with impressionistic and expressionistic paintings showing reality
and wild colours, quite different from the romantic views from the nineteenth century.
In the middle of this melting pot radiation and radioactivity was born. Konrad Rontgen
discovered in 1895 a strange type of radiation, Becquerel discovered in 1896
radioactivity and Madame Marie Curie discovered and produced radium. Since then
radiation and radioactivity have been part of society and science.

Like in so many countries radiation and radioactivity have many faces in the
Netherlands. Apart from reprocessing all activities with respect to radioactivity or
producing radioactivity are present in the Netherlands. For the nuclear energy
production fuel cycle installations exist for the enrichment of uranium and other
isotopes, energy is produced in two nuclear power stations whereas a facility exists
to handle all kind of nuclear radioactive waste. In the field of nuclear medicine more
than a half of the total quantity of radioisotopes for nuclear Pharmaceuticals used in
hospitals throughout Europe is produced in the High Flux Reactor at the site of the
Energy Research Foundation in Petten. The Pharmaceuticals are used for diagnostic
and therapeutic reasons. The Petten facilities are also used for cancer treatments like
the Boron Neutron Capture Therapy. The radioactivity journey through the Netherlands
visits also many academic and city hospitals where radioactivity plays an important
role for diagnostic and therapeutic reasons. Other areas where radioactivity plays an
important role concern research and development in many scientific disciplines. Many
times a year journals report about the occurrence of serious accidents with the use of
food poisoned by bacteria. Food irradiation could save many lives. In the Netherlands
already many years of experience exist with food irradiation.

The journey through a modern society shows that radioactivity and radiation are used
in many places. Much more places than many people do want to believe. The use of
radioactivity and radiation has saved many lives and will do so in the future.
Radioactivity and radiation have improved quality of life.
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